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	STOKE PARK JUNIOR SCHOOL:  NOTES OF MEETING

	Location of Meeting:  Staff Room
	Sheet 1 of 3
	Ref: FGB124

	Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 28th January 2020
	Written by:  Judith Young

	Purpose of Meeting (AGENDA)

	FULL GOVERNING BODY

	Present:
	Alan Betteridge
Annie Hiscock
Matt Johnson

	Steve Wood (Chair)
Stewart Lang


	Apologies:
In attendance:
	Louise Fleming

Fritz Penn-Barwell

Judith Young (Clerk)
	Tabatha McCormick
Allison Jenkins (Deputy Headteacher)

	ITEM
	DESCRIPTION OF DISCUSSION
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies for Absence
As above.


	

	2
	Minutes of Meeting Held on Monday 18th November 2019
Agreed as a true record.


	

	3
	Matters Arising
FPB – still to arrange a meeting.

SW – agreed policy responsibility (see document attached).  Governors to ensure they are aware of which policies they are required to review.

MJ has advertised staff vacancy again.  Governors agreed to offer teachers time in lieu or support staff overtime to attend meetings.  Governors re-iterated that they are very keen to have a representative from the staff on the FGB.
AB – H&S visit arranged for Friday 31st January.

LF – Wellbeing Policy still to be circulated.

JY – budget revision was submitted by the deadline.

MJ – 5 Year ICT Plan – to be amended and circulated again in the new financial year.

Whole Governing Training booked – 1st April 2020 at 6.00pm.

TMC to attend LLP visit which is now on 27th February.

All Governors to arrange Spring Term visits.

AH – no response from Anchor re Governor vacancies.  She will try another group that she has joined (U3A, Fair Oak branch).
RI teacher – making sufficient progress.  This will be checked again after the February data drop.  Any issues – will go straight to managerial support.  Monitoring being carried out on a regular basis.

Calendar of staff meeting – distributed.  Governors to let MJ know if they would like to attend.


	FPB

All

LF

MJ

TMC

All
All



	4
	Book Sampling
Governors visited four classrooms – Year 3 - job share, Year 4 - Teaching and Learning Lead, Year 5 - recently qualified teacher and Year 6 - teacher in 4th year of teaching.

English Working Walls – have evolved over time.  The Reading wall encourages use of language.

Wifi – good coverage around the school now.  The upgrade to the speed on the main network connection to the school is due on 24th February.

How quickly can the children get their pen licence?  Some children earn it very quickly.  Year 3 writing this year is particularly good.
What is the time expectation that the teachers have for marking?  The teachers are starting to mark maths as they go.  Not so much taken home now.   There is no expectation on how long the teachers take – it depends on how each individual teacher works.
Do teachers use support staff to help with marking?  Yes, green marking is from the TAs.  Teachers plan ahead to ensure that they do not have too much marking.
Year 4 are making a real effort to get their children outside to learn this term.

How many different ways are the teachers expected to differentiate?  Four ways, SEN, working towards, ARE and exceeding.  Teachers will normally aim at children at ARE and then put in extra support for children below and children above will be expected to work independently.
How do you manage SATs?  Carefully – a balance between children being aware of the look of the papers and the language used, but not scaring them.  Making it as enjoyable as possible.
Governors asked MJ to pass on their thanks to the staff for the preparation of the books and also in recognition of the tasks involved in teaching and providing feedback across the range of abilities in a class.

	MJ

	5
	Headteachers Report
Autumn Term Data
Percentages do not look very strong at the moment as all targets are for year end.  Some topics look “on track” whereas others look very low.  MJ reported that this has been reviewed with the class teachers, and the low scores relate to topics that had not yet been covered this year.  The results from the next round of testing just before February half term will be more useful because all topics will have been covered by then.  Matt reported progress was as expected, and the test results have helped staff identify where focussed efforts are needed.
How do staff use this information?  It has really impacted on pupil progress meetings and planning.

How to they input the data?  Each score is input onto the marksheet.  This means that the data can be looked at as a year group, class or individual.
Has this approach changed anything for Year 6?  No, Year 6 were already using this system.  Teachers inputting their own data means that they own their data.
How labour intensive is it?  Relatively quick.  All other analysis is carried out via the software.
How many times a year does it need to be done?  Three times a year – end of Autumn 1, Spring 1 and Summer 1.
Staffing
All staff on long term sick leave have now returned.  Year 6 team are working very well together.

Behaviour
Certain key characters are under close management with various things in place to manage their behaviour.

Budget

Current position distributed prior to the meeting.  Looking healthy.  Slight delay in the cookery room due to asbestos removal.  Now due to start on 3rd March.  No questions.
Premises
Leak in hall ceiling onto the mixing desk which now needs to be replaced.  Unfortunately not covered on insurance.  MJ looking at options.

	MJ

	6
	FGB Discussion
With so few members and meetings not always quorate, the Governor Body is not really operating as it should.  As there are only four members present, this discussion will be postponed until the next meeting.


	→next FGB


	7
	SFVS
AH and JY to bring draft SFVS to the Resources meeting on 11th March for Governors to discuss.

Area outside entrance has now been started and will be paid for out of the money saved from MJ secondment.


	→Resources

	8
	Policies
SEND
Agreed.


	

	9
	SEN Information Report and Budget Implications
Agreed.  MJ to put on website.  Have we ever had any comments on this report?  No.  Ofsted did look at it.  The plan is evidenced in classes – having a good impact on SEN children.


	MJ

	10
	Complaints
None.


	

	11
	Any Other Business
What is the situation with the crossing patrol?  HCC responsibility to find a replacement.  Staff are not insured to cover.

AH requested that the latest newsletters are added to the website.  JY to do.


	JY

	12
	Next Meetings
Resources – Wednesday 11th March at 6.00pm

Full Governing Body – Wednesday 18th March at 6.00pm

Whole Governing Body Training – Wednesday 1st April at 6.00pm

Meeting closed at 7.45pm.
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